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CIRCULAR NO.16                                                                            30TH  NOVEMBER 2016                        

 

SHRI D.GUNASEKARAN, VICE-PRESIDENT (HQ) 
REMOVAL FROM CENTRAL COMMITTEE 
 

     Ever since the date for 36th General Council of our Union was fixed by the Central Committee in 
its meeting held on 15/04/2016, Com.D.Gunasekaran, Vice-President(HQ) was found indulging in 
activities that were subversive of discipline.  He was aiding and abetting the disgruntled elements to 
disrupt and stall the 36th General Council Meeting.  He refrained from attending to the Union Office 
from 21/05/2016 onwards.  He did not attend two Central Committee Meetings consecutively.  
Although in terms of Bye-law No.38 any member of the Central Committee who fails to attend two 
consecutive meetings without notice of absence shall be deemed to have vacated his seat in the 
Committee, adequate opportunities were given to him to submit his explanation for the allegations 
levelled against him.  Further, as requested by him, specific details were also furnished to enable 
him to state his case at the Central Committee Meeting. 
 

     Accordingly, Notice for Central Committee Meeting dated 1/11/2016 was delivered to him, which 
was scheduled to be held on 18/11/2016.  However, he failed to attend the Central Committee 
Meeting held on 18/11/2016 for the untenable reasons which could not be considered as a force 
majeure. 
 

     After threadbare deliberations, the Central Committee unanimously resolved to remove            
Shri D.Gunasekaran from the Central Committee in terms of Bye-law No.35 with immediate effect.  
 
OUT SOURCING OF CORE JOB RELATED TO  
CURRENCY ADMINISTRATION CELLS / BRANCHES  
 
     We have been echoing our concern on the menace of ‘Outsourcing of core areas of work at 
various forums besides highlighting at Executive/Council Meetings.  We reproduce hereunder the 
text of letter addressed to the DMD and CDO, Corporate Office on the captioned subject for the 
information of our members. 

                                                                                                                     

                                                                                                                         (D.SINGARAVELU) 
                           GENERAL SECRETARY 
________________________________________________________________________________________ 
TEXT OF THE LETTER FED/CC/DMD&CDO/2016/40 DATED 29TH NOVEMBER 2016 
 
“With reference to Corporate Centre letter No.CDO:IR:527 dated the 27th June 2016 in response to our letter 
No.FED/CC/DMD&CDO/2016/01 dated 16.06.2016 (copy enclosed), we are yet to receive any reply from the 
Bank.  In this regard, we are sorry to point out that despite taking up the matter with the Bank since last one 
year, Bank is not paying any heed to our request rather has gone ahead to start the process of outsourcing of 
CAC in Hyderabad Circle which was pointed out during our last discussions with the DGM(IR).  We have 
strongly protested to this decision of the Bank as on one side IR Department has advised us that they had 
requested feedback from the concerned department on the issue, on the other the concerned department has 
gone ahead to implement the issue without even taking cognizance to our protest.  We are under tremendous 
pressure from our affiliates on the subject. 
 

Sir, as already pointed out that Cash Department Procedure is a bilateral subject and any change in that 
needs further discussion with the Federation.  We had requested in our last meeting also and we once again 
re-iterate that this process of outsourcing of Currency Administration Cells/Branches should be stopped 
immediately till we reach to a final conclusion through discussions.  We demand that status quo anti-positions 
should be restored till finality is reached through a bilateral settlement with the Federation. 
 

Kindly acknowledge receipt of this communication and advise us the developments in this regard. 
 

Please treat the matter as EXTREMELY URGENT. 
 

With  best regards, 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
       Sd/- 
(SANJEEV K.BANDLISH) 
GENERAL SECRETARY 
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